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Friday 3rd July 2020 
 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 

END OF TERM AND TRANSITION ARRANGEMENTS FOR SEPTEMBER 2020 
 
Ordinarily this week all children would spend some time with their new class teacher in preparation for 
September.  As this is not possible we have organised things in a different way.   
 
You will have received a letter from your child’s current class teacher saying goodbye.  Within this they have 
introduced your child’s new class teacher for September.   
 
Before the end of term you will receive a link to a video that your child’s new class teacher is recording for 
you.   
 
Staffing information 
Following extensive work with the Local Authority and Governors during this period of school closure we are 
looking very carefully at our leadership structure and ongoing capacity.  To support this we are really pleased 
that Miss Joy Waelend (Consultant Headteacher) is already working alongside me and the interim leadership 
team three days a week to develop roles and move the school forward.   
 
Interim Leadership  
Acting Deputy Headteacher – Miss Jo Beer 
Acting Assistant Headteacher for Inclusion (SENDCO) – Mrs Vicki Hill 
Acting Assistant Headteacher for Y5/6 and Mathematics – Mrs Michelle Cannon 
 
During the 2020-21 academic year a permanent structure will be put in place.  
 
Two temporary teachers Mr Buchanan and Mrs Price will be leaving us at the end of term and we thank them 
for their ongoing contributions to Heene but we are pleased to welcome Mrs Nancy Adams to the staff.  Mrs 
Adams comes to us from working in London schools.  We are also interviewing next week for a job share to 
work with Mrs Cannon and hope to report this to the parents before the end of term.      
 
CLASSES 2020-21      New Class   Current Class 
EYFS   Mrs Sarah Chandler / Ms Tammy Evans  Butterflies  N/A 
  Mrs Loo Toni / Ms Tammy Evans  Ladybirds  N/A 
Year 1  Mrs Becky Sellwood / Mrs Lisa McGinley Hedgehogs  Butterflies 
  Mrs Georgia Scott    Squirrels  Ladybirds 
Year 2  Miss Ros Russell    Owls   Hedgehogs 
  Mr Harry Brown    Foxes   Squirrels 
Year 3  Mrs Helen Leney    Jaguars   Foxes 
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  Miss Holly Luke     Elephants  Owls 
Year 4  Miss Polly Atkinson    Pandas   Jaguars 
  Miss Hannah Moyle / Mrs Liz Breen  Panthers  Elephants 
Year 5  Mr Nick Parsons    Lions   Panthers 
  Mrs Michelle Cannon / TBC   Leopards  Pandas 
Year 6  Mrs Nancy Adams    Turtles   Leopards 
  Mr William Cox     Penguins  Lions 
 
Following the government’s latest announcements about school plans I’d like to reassure you that we are 
working really hard to ensure that all children can return in September as safely as possible.  We hope to get 
more information to you by Friday 17th July.    
 
Year 6 are continually receiving information from their receiving High Schools which is fantastic news and they 
are working really hard on their leaver’s videos and memories of Heene!  We will share further links to a 
Diocese Leavers Service on Friday 10th July (am) and our Heene Leavers Service on Thursday 16th July (pm).   
 
Finally, we are also planning an end of year assembly for all pupils via video link for Friday 17th July.  More 
details to follow when the technical elements are in place.  
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Mrs Jo MacGovern 
Headteacher 
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